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REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES


TO THE BUDGET COMMITTEE  

ON WEDNESDAY, 1st October 2003  


TITLE:  Grounds Maintenance - Key Milestones 


RECOMMENDATION:

Members are asked to accept the proposals contained in this report.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY :

This report provides details of the issues arising from monitoring of the key milestones


CONTACT OFFICER  Malcolm Thorpe                  Tel. No.  925 1001        


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S)      None specifically


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES           2003/04  Revenue Budget

Report Detail

1. Members will recall, as part of the budgetary process, it was agreed that the Grounds Maintenance Service would, this financial year, provide a saving of £98,000.  This saving was based on three elements, namely, £21,000 for equipment, £50,000 reduction in casual workers and £27,000 transport.  Specific deadlines were given, of the £21,000 being achieved by the end of April 2003, the £50,000 by the end of September 2003 and the £27,000 by December 2003.
2. I write to keep members informed of the action taken.  The financial saving of £21,000 has been found from the plant hire budget, by procuring our equipment externally, on a seasonal basis.  The £50,000 saving has been achieved from the manual workers’ budget.
3. The £27,000 saving has still to be identified, but will be provided by December 2003.  Initially, it was to come from the transport budget, by reorganising the transport to achieve the saving.  Unfortunately, the transport procurement strategy has not yet been agreed, and indeed, the transport procurement is currently being re-advertised for a second time, and will, later this financial year, be resolved.   However, due to the delay caused by re-tendering, budgets are being reconsidered to establish where we can reduce to provide the necessary £27,000 saving, by the end of the year.
 

M L Jassi
Director of Environmental Services
 
 
